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            Information Leaflet 

       What is the virtual school?

The core purpose of the Virtual school is to monitor and raise the educational achievement of all children in care who are living in Swindon or who are looked after by Swindon Local Authority but living in another part of the country.
In Swindon the Virtual School consists of a Headteacher, a Lead Consultant for Vulnerable pupils and an administrative support officer. There is also a Designated Nurse for looked after children, who works with the virtual school and an educational psychologist.

       The Virtual School Headteacher
All local authorities must have a Virtual school Headteacher (VSH) who manages the Virtual School of looked after children and leads on the promotion of the educational achievements of looked after children. It is a statutory role.
The Virtual School Head is responsible for:

 ( maintaining an up-to-date roll of looked after children for whom the 
   local authority is responsible
 ( have knowledge and information about every looked after children 
   attending the local authority schools
 ( informing head teachers and designated teachers in schools if they 
   have a looked after child on roll
 ( supporting the identification of, and access to, school places for 
   looked after children
 ( knowing how looked-after children are doing academically
 ( gathering information about their education placement, attendance
   and educational progress
 ( monitoring progress and achievement, identify where individual or
   groups of looked after children are underperforming and work with
   school to address any issues.

VSHs are also responsible for managing pupil premium funding for the children they look after and for allocating it to schools and alternative provision (AP) settings (these are places that provide education for children who can’t go to a mainstream school).

Children who have been in local-authority care for 1 day or more attract £1,900 of pupil premium funding.
VSHs are also responsible for managing the early years pupil premium (EYPP). They’re in charge of giving the premium to the early years providers that educate looked-after children (children in local-authority care) who are taking up the free early education entitlement for 3- or 4-year-olds.

The pupil premium must be used for the benefit of the looked-after child’s educational needs as described in their personal education plan (PEP).
The Virtual School Headteacher and the school/educational setting must

be able to demonstrate how the pupil premium and EYPP funding is raising the achievement of looked-after children.
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Headteacher        Sonja Joseph


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Sjoseph@swindon.gov.uk" �Sjoseph@swindon.gov.uk�


Lead Consultant


Gemma Meiklejohn


� HYPERLINK "mailto:gmeiklejohn@swindon.gov.uk" �gmeiklejohn@swindon.gov.uk�


Administrator


Kerry Mac Dermott


� HYPERLINK "mailto:kmcdermott@swindon.gov.uk" �kmcdermott@swindon.gov.uk�


Contact telephone:


01793 464335
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